
Tuesday, December 11, 2012, 15:30, Town Hall Groton 

Meeting-Review of 2012 Progress 

Meeting called by 

Honeywell and Conductorlab Oversight Advisory Committee 

Chairperson 

Bob Hanninen 

Attendance 

Name and Affiliation 

Maria Kaoulis -Honeywell 

Kerry Tull – AMEC 

Arthur Blackman -COAC 

Michelle Collette -COAC and Land Use Director 

Mark Deuger – COAC 

Susan Horowitz-COAC and Board of Health 

Robert Hanninen -COAC (Chair) 

Minutes-R Hanninen 

Agenda: 

Num. Topic Responsible 

1. Opening Call to Order Minutes Chair 

2. Review of 2012 Progress and next steps Maria/Kerry 

3. 2012 Town Report (Who) Chair 



4. Closing Chair 

 

 Meeting called to order in Town Hall @1540 

 Minutes of March 16, 2011 Approved (4 yes; 1 abstain (SH) Unclear where notes 
and minutes of November 2011 meeting are. RH to follow up. 

 Maria and Kerry reviewed progress in prior years and in 2012. as outlined in 
attached presentation ( Conductorlab Presentation_12112012 “Moving to 
Closure Former Conductorlab Facility Groton MA” 

 Kerry stated that the plan is for site closure (no further remediation action) in the 
4th quarter of 2013 pending successful analysis (<50ppm of tetrachloroethylene 
(TCE) and <3ppm of Cr+6 ) at the site after one year of no active remediation.  

 In addition to 4 quarters of successful groundwater analysis, additional soil vapor 
testing will be completed, a DEP method 3 risk characterization, and an activity 
and use limitation (AUL) document will be generated to govern future use of the 
site. 

 Target date for “closure” is 2014 following submittal of a Response Action 
Outcome (RAO) to DEP that no significant risk exists requiring further 
remediation. 

 Committee members requested that be part of the review of the AUL and RAO 
documents before they are finalized. Our participation in the review was unclear 
although we will continue to ask. and follow progress. 

 Honeywell will work with the Town of Groton to find acceptable future uses of the 
site. Honeywell expects to transfer ownership of the property but will not be able 
to transfer liability for any remaining hazardous materials remaining on site. 
Arthur suggested that the Committee may need to have additional members in 
the closure and reuse phases. After discussion, no action was taken other than 
to report to the Town Manager and Selectmen. (MC) 

 We expect to meet with Honeywell and Kerry in August after two quarters of 
testing is completed. ( RH ) 

 Meeting adjourned at 5 PM 

Robert Hanninen, Chair 

Attachment: “Moving to Closure Former Conductorlab Facility Groton MA” Honeywell 
12/11/2012. 

 


